Supplementary information from First/Keolis Transpennine

Hearing of TTP439 and TTP440 on 10 October 2011

Our supplementary comments in response to the Hearing Chairs letter of 29 September is as follows:

TPE seeks to demonstrate that each train effected is well loaded. In its response NR drew attention to a national trends of reduced ridership during January. Our estimate that each service would carry in excess of 118 customers demonstrates there is notable demand during January and therefore explains the reasons for the dispute. Furthermore, we have sought to demonstrate that reservations make up a substantial amount of this demand.

I trust that this meets the requirements of the Hearing Chair. Should further information be required in the form of revisions to the presentation of passenger count data provided in confidence as part of our original reference we will be happy to provide this. 


George Thomas
Commercial Contracts Manager
First TransPennine Express
4 October 2011

